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Project Estimated Fiscal Federal State Local
Phase Cost Year Share Share Share

RW 615,000 2013 492,000 0 123,000

CN 3,420,400 2017 2,736,300 0 684,100

Total $4,035,400 $3,228,300 $807,100

last update: 2/3/2017

The preliminary engineering for this project began in 2009. The right of way acquisition for this
intersection began in 2013. The project letting was in November 2016 and construction will begin
in the spring of 2017. This phase of Bass Road was combined with the Shakespeare Boulevard to
Clifty Parkway phase and will be constructed together. The funding for this project is provided
through Congestion Mitigation Air Quality (CMAQ).  

The following is the cost breakdown for the Bass Road & Hadley Road intersection 
project.

The local agency responsible for this project is the Allen County Highway 
Department.  You may contact the Engineering Department at 449-7369, if you 

have any questions or comments.

Bass Road & Hadley Road Intersection
(DES# 0902238)

Project Description
This is part of the Bass Road widening project from Hillegas Road to Scott Road. This
intersection will be redesigned into a roundabout. Many alternative plans were reviewed and it
was decided that a roundabout was the best solution for this unique intersection. The roundabout
will improve safety and congestion at this intersection, two of the main concerns for
improvement.  For more information on the overall project, please see Bass Road #0400582.
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